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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, April 13, 2007
ROOM 305 – Mohegan Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Peter Patsouris.  
Sheila Skahan motioned to approve minutes of March meeting; seconded by Brian Kennedy.   Unanimously approved.
DEAN’S REPORT 
Dean Branchini presented the proposed academic division goals for 2007-2008.  The goals were not significantly different from the previous year, but included Title III activities that should be considered.  Dean Branchini will e-mail the goals to division members for consideration/comments.
Net ID changes will take place as of this evening as noted in an e-mail distributed by the IT Department.  You will need to know your Banner ID in order to access your computer.  If you inadvertently deleted the email, please contact Cathy Palmer as soon as possible.
The search for a Librarian is complete.  Robert Walsh, a Librarian from Capital Community College has been hired; he will be introduced at the next Academic Division meeting.  Welcome Rob!
The search for the Director of Learning Initiatives continues with phone interviews being held today.  

Fred Casavant is retiring (for good) at the end of May.  The structure of the Academic office is changing.  We wish Fred the best of luck!
Damay Bullock, TechPrep Coordinator will be leaving at the end of this year as her husband has been transferred.  This is another great loss to the Academic Division.  We also wish Damay all the best!

Karen Aubin will be posting the swing space office locations for the summer as well as the permanent office locations on the new campus.  Postings will be in the faculty conference room on the Mohegan campus and in an area to be designated on the Thames campus.  Permanent space is being assigned alphabetically.  Deadline for assignments is October 1st.  If faculty wishes to change their assignments, it needs to be done before that date.

The scheduled move into the shop wing has been delayed until July.  We will need to clear out of the Annex by May 17th.  We are asking that you be patient with the construction delays, please make sure that you pack up your offices as soon as possible and take home any personal items you may have as these will not be stored.  

If you are not teaching this summer, please let Karen Aubin know as she has to find office space to try to accommodate other staff on campus that are being misplaced.  It would be advantageous for faculty to download coursework and other important files onto jump drives as a precaution during the summer move.

Please exercise caution with regard to personal belongings in your office.  There was a laptop stolen from a faculty office in a matter of minutes.

If you have any questions about the office moves, please contact Karen Aubin or Dean Branchini.

Dean Anderson has volunteered to come to speak to classes about construction issues; just call his office to schedule.

NEASC Update – Pamela Carroll acknowledged the work of committee members.  Jon Brammer has been working as “chief editor”.  An overview of the report has been e-mailed to division members.  It was suggested that drafts of committee reports be posted on the internet rather than the intranet and possibly on WebCT.  Terry Delaney suggested that possibly it can be posted before the next Division meeting to allow time for comments and discussion.  
Scheduling Update – June Decker and the members of this task force gave a presentation on their findings.  The task force determined that the primary goal of this task force was to utilize classroom space in the new building.    The current schedule has diverse start/stop times and shows an inefficient use of space.  The objective of the new schedule should be student-centered.   Results of the survey distributed to incoming students showed a return rate of approximately 30%.  A suggestion was made that hallways be dedicated according to class schedules to eliminate “shuffling” in halls during class times.  

A job well done by June Decker, Sharon Pirt, Bill Dopirak and other members of this task force.  A copy of the presentation will be distributed via email.   
GenEd Task Force Update – Tony Benoit noted that the there needs to be a connection between program outcomes and the college goals.   The program outcomes continue to be developed with these goals in mind.  Information was shared with division members. 
Steering Committee – Dean Branchini asked Steve Neufeld, chair of this committee, how the Academic Division Chair fits into this process.  He answered that he thought the Chair’s duty was to just run the meeting.  Linda Crootof suggested that the Steering Committee add the Academic Division Chair to the Committee.  Terry Delaney asked if this would fit into additional responsibility activities.  Dean Branchini stated that it would.  Terry Delaney then made a motion that the proposal for the formation of the Steering Committee be accepted with the amendment that the Chair be included with the Dean ultimately having the final say; seconded by Sheila Skahan.  Motion passed.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Chair noted that next month will be the final Academic Division meeting of the spring semester and the end of his term as Academic Division Chair.  He asked that if there is anyone who would like to self-nominate or nominate someone else to be next year’s Chair (after asking the person to be nominated if they wanted the position), to please see him.  He will be sending out a memo with the next week asking for nominations.
CFT’s Emeritus/New Faculty Reception will be held next week in the portable classrooms building.  Come welcome our new faculty, new emeritus faculty and visit with others.
The CFT/Faculty bus excursion will be to Hartford on Friday, May 18th.  More information will be forthcoming.
Volunteers are needed during the summer for advising.  If you can be available, please check with Brian Kennedy or Student Services.
Chantal Krcmar announced that the Cultural Arts Committee will be hosting a potluck luncheon/book discussion at the last division meeting (May 11).  The book being discussed is “White Teeth” by Zadie Smith.  No sternos or other heating devices will be allowed.  The potluck luncheon will be held in the gym.
.Brent Maynard ended the meeting by asking questions from his Tartan Quiz. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.  The next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for May 11th at 1:00 p.m. in room 102 on the Thames campus following the potluck luncheon.  

